Lake of the Woods Garden Club
Board of Directors Meeting Minutes
March 25, 2019
The Community Center


Call to Order—President Linda Ticomb called the meeting to order at 10:30 AM.  In attendance were: Shellee Williams, Deborah Kratzer, Debbie Hein, Lynne Cryblskey, Gaylen Smoak, Joy Poole, Jan Davis, Loretta LaTerra, Joan Greene, Dan Greene, Doris Earhart, Karen Kovarik and Teresa Gregson.  A quorum was present.

Officers’ Reports--

	President’s Report—Linda Ticomb reported that she had been contacted several times by members who complained about the nominating process.  The Board discussed this issue and it was decided that a letter would go to the full membership identifying the slots that remain open and encouraging members to participate and sign up.  Additionally, the Board suggested that issues like this be discussed in person prior to sending out an email.  As a result, there will be a “vision meeting” where member expectations and the expectations we have of members will be discussed.  Linda will come up with dates for this meeting.

	Jan Davis, as Parliamentarian, discussed the issue of not having a nominating committee chairman for the upcoming term.  The options are to leave the position open and fill it in two years or to rewrite the bylaws and appoint people to be on it when the time comes up.

	Treasurer’s Report—Loretta LaTerra gave the treasurer’s report.  She said that the total balance is $5,705.6.  She also said that the Square process is working just fine—ticket sales sold on the website and through Square get directly deposited into our checking account.  Linda Ticomb asked for a clarification of some income and expense items which were provided.

	Corresponding Secretary—Shellee Williams gave her report.  Shellee said that cards had been sent to both Marj Lohman and Joan King’s family.

	2nd VP Programs—Gaylen Smoak said that the next program at the full meeting on April 8th will be offered by David Roos and is entitled “The Dirt on Clay.”  Additionally, it was noted that the first evening meeting we held on March 11th drew 13 of our existing members and 2 new members joined at that meeting!  Linda Ticomb led the hands-on discussion about “Rooting from Clippings.”  The next evening meeting will be at Deep Roots Home & Garden Center on Monday, April 29th from 6-8 PM.  Members interested in carpooling to the event should gather at the Wilderness Library at 5:45.  The event is located in Rhoadsville.

	Awards Committee—Joy Poole gave the report on awards handed out at the District meeting.  We received 2 blue ribbons (for the Scrapbook and for civic beautification—all of our gardens).  We also received three red ribbons (for Arbor Day, National Garden Week and the Yearbook).


Standing Committee Chairpersons--


	Ways & Means Committee—Lynn Cryblskey indicated that she thought that the role of the Committee should be to sell opportunity tickets at general meetings, perhaps organize the cookie sale at the Fourth of July event at the Point and participate in large scale fundraising but not be in charge of those events.  The Board discussed the issue and ultimately said that each chairman should determine for himself/herself what the committee they oversee will accomplish.

	Lynn brought up the designation of funds from the last opportunity raffle and suggested that funds raised from the March 11th raffle be designated to Low Link since they had spoken that day to the full membership.  Additionally, she suggested that the Lions Food Pantry be designated for the April 8th meeting, the LOW EMTs be designated as receiving funds from the May 13th raffle and the Boy Scouts be designated for receiving funds from the June 6th raffle.  A motion was made, seconded and approved to support her recommendation.




[bookmark: _GoBack]Ongoing Business—

	Arbor Day—Dan Greene said that the Arbor Day festivities will begin at noon immediately prior to the general meeting on April 8th.  All the dignitaries for the event have been invited (Carolyn Graham’s family and key leaders of the LOW Association and staff).  The plaque for Carolyn’s tree has been ordered and the event will begin with Dan speaking about the importance of Arbor Day and Gaylen Smoak will follow his remarks and talk about what Carolyn meant to the LOW Garden Club.  All members are encouraged to attend this event.

	Technology Committee—Teresa Gregson said that the next meeting of the Technology Committee will meet on Tuesday, April 2nd at 2:30 at Debbie Hein’s home.  The Committee will discuss the LOW Garden Club Facebook page, review the website work that has taken place since their last meeting and discuss the remaining pages to go online.  It’s still not too late to join in the committee’s work if you’re interested just email Teresa at teresa@beesandtrees.biz

Guru Update—Lynn Cryblskey and Debbie Hein gave an update on the May 11th event.  To date we’ve sold approximately 50 tickets and additional sponsors are still being pursued.  The next push is to get the posters for the event up in local stores and volunteers are needed to show up on Thursday in the lower level parking lot after 1:30. The Committee will also be taking out ads in the Lake Currents, Orange County Magazine and Culpeper Times.  The next meeting of the Guru Committee will be Monday, April 1st at 10:30.


New Business—

	Raised Bed Garden—Linda Ticomb brought up the idea of the Garden Club creating a raised garden bed that might give folks with disabilities an opportunity to get involved.  The Board seemed interested and the issue will continue to be studied. 

	Harry’s Ale House Event—Deborah Kratzer mentioned that Harry’s Ale House uses Monday nights as fundraiser nights and that they give 10% of all their sales to the nonprofit designated for the evening. Deborah suggested that we contact them about getting on their Monday night list.  The Board discussed the opportunity and really liked it.  Deborah will contact the restaurant and see what nights are available for us and will report back to the Board.

	Recognizing Outstanding Members—Linda Ticomb said that she had been thinking about creating an outstanding member award to acknowledge people who were not on the board but had gone that extra mile in their volunteering efforts for the club.  After much discussion amongst the Board it was decided that, rather than an award, recognition should made throughout the year—perhaps even monthly—by the Board President and that we should use our Facebook page, newsletter and Website to further acknowledge any individual, Board member or not, and the important work they have done.  

Other News--

	Dan Greene discussed the need for us to replace the three metal signs located in each garden identifying the fact that our Club is responsible for their care.  The Board approved up to $200 for the replacement of these three signs and gave Dan the approval to proceed with the work.

As there was no further business to come before the Board, the meeting was adjourned at 12:30.  



Respectfully submitted,
Teresa Gregson (with help from Lynn Cryblsky!)
Recording Secretary



	

